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MSDS标题

HEXAFLUOROPHOSPHORIC ACID MSDS报告

产品标题

六氟代磷酸,六氟合磷氢酸

CAS号

16940-81-1

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HEXAFLUOROPHOSPHORIC ACID

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 4
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Metal cleaners; electrolytic or chemical polishing agent for the formation of protective
metal surfaces; catalyst.
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SYNONYMS
HPF6, "hydrogen hexafluorophosphate"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS
None

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Causes burns.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  The material can produce chemical burns within the oral cavity and
gastrointestinal tract following ingestion.  Considered an unlikely route of
entry in commercial/industrial environments.

EYE
  The material can produce chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  If applied to the
eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  The material may produce
moderate eye irritation leading to inflammation. Repeated or prolonged
exposure to irritants may produce conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  The material can produce chemical burns following direct contactwith the
skin.  Fluorides are easily absorbed through the skin and cause death of soft
tissue and erode bone. Healing is delayed and death of tissue may continue to
spread beneath skin.  The material may cause skin irritation after prolonged
or repeated exposure and may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the
production of vesicles, scaling and thickening of the skin.

INHALED
  If inhaled, this material can irritate the throat andlungs of some persons.
Not normally a hazard due to non-volatile nature of product.  High
concentrations cause inflamed airways and watery swellingof the lungs with
edema.  Acute effects of fluoride inhalation include irritation of nose and
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throat, coughing and chest discomfort. A single acute over-exposure may even
cause nose bleed. Pre-existing respiratory conditions such as emphysema,
bronchitis may be aggravated by exposure. Occupational asthma may result from
exposure.  The material may produce respiratory tract irritation, and result
in damage to the lung including reduced lung function.  Fluoride causes
severe loss of calcium in the blood, with symptoms appearing several hours
later including painful and rigid muscle contractions of the limbs.
Cardiovascular collapse can occur and may cause death with increased heart
rate and other heart rhythm irregularities. The brain and kidneys may be
affected. Other toxic effects include headache, increased saliva output,
jerking of the eyeball and dilated pupils, lethargy, stupor, coma and rarely,
convulsions.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact and by
inhalation of vapors especially at higher temperatures.  The product does not
cause phosphorus poisoning.  Extended exposure to inorganic fluorides causes
fluorosis, which includes signs of joint pain and stiffness, tooth
discoloration, nausea and vomiting, loss of appetite, diarrhea or
constipation, weight loss, anemia, weakness and general unwellness. There may
also be frequent urination and thirst. Redness, itchiness and allergy-like
inflammation of the skin and mouth cavity can occur. The central nervous
system may be involved.  As with any chemical product, contact with
unprotected bare skin; inhalation of vapor, mist or dust in work place
atmosphere; or ingestion in any form, should be avoided by observing good
occupational work practice. Xiya


